
 

 
 

D A N  J O H N S O N  

 
 
 
 
 
February 22, 2024     BCC Agenda Date/Item:_____________ 
 
Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 
 
Approval of an Intergovernmental Agreement with the City of Wilsonville for the Stafford-

65th-Elligsen Roundabout Project. Total agreement value is $1 million for the Project. 
Funding through the City of Wilsonville.  No County General Funds are involved. 

 
Previous Board 

Action/Review 

7/19/23:  BCC allocated Community Road Fund to start design of the 

Project. 2/20/24:  Briefed at Issues  

Performance 

Clackamas 

-Build public trust through good government  

-Build a strong infrastructure  

Counsel Review Yes Procurement Review n/a 

Contact Person Mike Bezner Contact Phone 503-742-4651 

 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: On July 19, 2023, the BCC approved a $6.8 million allocation of 
Community Road Fund to be used on the Stafford-65th-Elligsen Roundabout Project. This 
allocation will leverage System Development Charges (SDCs) to begin project design and 
comes close to fully funding the estimated $13-14 million project cost. In the policy session on 
July 19, Staff told the BCC that they would pursue project contributions from other jurisdictions. 
This Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) with the City of Wilsonville provides that the City will 
contribute $1 million towards the project cost. The Wilsonville City Council has already approved 
it. 

Please note that discussions with Washington County about a partnership are ongoing. 

RECOMMENDATION: Staff recommends approval of the IGA with the City of Wilsonville for the 

Stafford-65th-Elligsen Roundabout Project. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Dan Johnson  
 

Dan Johnson 
Director of Transportation & Development  

For Filing Use Only 


















